Resolution to Delay RFP postings for Solid Waste Services until completion of APTIM Report

WHEREAS, The City of Ann Arbor has re-negotiated current contracts related to Solid Waste services to expire on July 1, 2019.

WHEREAS, The City of Ann Arbor has contracted with APTIM at a total cost of $250,000 to assist in the development of the City’s Solid Waste Resource Management Plan (SWRMP) for the next 5 year planning cycle, with a target completion date of July 1, 2019. 

WHEREAS, Approximately $94,000 was included in the APTIM contract specifically for Community Engagement  in order to obtain key stakeholder, local expert and resident input on the SWRMP update.

WHEREAS, Multiple local entities, including the City of Ann Arbor, are evaluating regionalization of Solid Waste operations, with recommendations on whether to proceed anticipated in Spring of 2019.

WHEREAS, Services, operations, locations, tonnages, volumes may change dramatically depending on major options now being evaluated in the SWRMP update and the regionalization study.

WHEREAS, Concern was expressed by many participants at the first Advisory Committee meeting for the SWRMP over issuing any long-term contracts before the APTIM and regionalization planning processes are completed.

RESOLVED that the Environmental Commission requests the City Council of Ann Arbor direct the City Administrator to consider not undertaking any new RFP postings until the planning process is complete and approved by City Council.
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